

PO Box 189 2996 Vermont Route 78 Highgate, VT 05459

Phone: 802-868-4697 Fax: 802-868-3064

www.highgatevt.org

Sharon Bousquet
Town Administrator
Ext. 203
townadmin@highgatevt.org

Shelley Laroche
Town Treasurer &
Delinquent Tax Collector
Ext. 204
slaroche@highgatevt.org

Wendi Dusablon
Town Clerk
ORB, Planning & Selectboard Clerk
Ext. 201
wdusablon@highgatevt.org

Carolyn Towsley
Zoning Administrator
Zoning@highgatevt.org
Extension 209

Public Works Dept.
Nick Scott
Publicworks@highgatevt.org
Ext. 207

Highgate Selectboard
Vern Brosky III
Richard Flint
Ben Lowell
Merry Souza
Kyle Lothian

June 6, 2024

Peter Pochop Project Manager VTrans Bicycle and Pedestrian Project Vermont Agency of Transportation

Dear Mr. Pochop and Committee:

The Selectboard of the Town of Highgate wishes to convey their support for the VTrans Bicycle and Pedestrian Grant under the Federal Large-Scale Design and Construction Grant Application Process; that would aid the Town in the Construction of new and much-needed sidewalks to ensure the safety of all of our residents. We acknowledge that the Town would be responsible for a 20% Local Cash Match and we have that funding available in the local ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) funds that Highgate received as a result of Covid 19.

The Selectboard also commits to the maintenance of any such sidewalk construction and ensures the Committee that the Town owns the necessary equipment to carry out regular Winter maintenance.

Thank you for your consideration of our grant application.

Sincerely,

Vern Brosky III—Chair

Merry Souza—Vice Chair

Richard Flint

Kyle Lothian

Ben Lowell